
MINUTES OF THE VIRTUAL MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT OF WHITEINCH AND SCOTSTOUN HOUSING ASSOCIATION LTD HELD AT 6.30PM ON WEDNESDAY 1ST DECEMBER 2021 
Present

:
C Watson (Chairperson)





L Stevenson

J Haughey
C Ennemoser

J Carmichael
L Mimnagh

D Keaveney
In attendance
:
I Morrison 

Chief Executive





K Szulc

HR & Support Services Officer (Minutes)





A Reid

Financial Services Manager





J Gordon

Property Services Manager




P Latham

Director of Corporate Services





P McNeil

HRC
1.
APOLOGIES
R Carrigan, S Leighton (leave of absence) & R Hunter (leave of absence).

2.
CHAIRPERSON’S REMARKS/COMMITTEE – STAFF NEWS
Birthday wishes to K Szulc who is celebrating a landmark birthday in December.  Welcome to P Latham, who has commenced employment with the Association as Director of Corporate Services.  Welcome to Paul McNeil, from HRC, who will be presenting the findings of the Options Appraisal.
3.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

The Chief Executive (CE) reported a declaration of interest for Item 9, Northinch Street Potential Development Site.
4.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING ON 3rd NOVEMBER 2021

The minutes of the meeting on 3rd November 2021 were approved by J Haughey and seconded by L Stevenson.

5.
MATTERS ARISING

None.

6.
MINUTES OF AUDIT SUB-COMMITTEE MEETINGS
NTR.  
7.
OPTIONS APPRAISAL REPORT (presented by Paul McNeil, HRC)
Paul McNeil talked through the report, circulated to Committee.  He advised that it concludes that there is no crisis within WSHA, no finance issues or negative Stakeholder comments and that everything is more or less positive.  Looking at the evidence, it would be in the best interest of the tenants for WSHA to remain as is; the organisation is viable, in a good financial position and with no issues concerning the SHR or general governance.  In noting this, he also advised that alternatives, such as Options 3 or 4, from the Appraisal could cost approximately £150k.  He also suggested that the Options Appraisal process, in general, should be revisited every 5 years and that prior to the CE’s retirement, Committee may wish to consider an external review of how Regulatory Standards are addressed.  Feedback used in the report indicated that rent levels at WSHA are higher than those RSL’s used for comparison.  However, it was noted that WSHA was carrying out a Rent Restructure and this follows two years of rent freezing (with a suggestion that some of the proposed rents be revisited before finalising).  It was noted that cashflow forecasts look positive with average cash in bank being £3.7m in 5 years, and £4.5m in 10 years.  It was reiterated that there were no concerns on the viability of WSHA.
Discussion on the Report and presentation then took place, including a query as to why the approach to Regulatory Standards might benefit from an external review.  The CE said that it was previously done in 2019 and it was good practice to give comfort in preparing the Annual Assurance Statement.  Member also asked if other services that WSHA provides to tenants, such as close cleaning and bulk uplift, could be offered at a charge to the wider community.  The CE said that it could be done but only if it was financially viable, appropriate and beneficial to the community, but that many factors would need to be considered, such as attracting VAT.  Paul McNeil said that WSHA could do anything allowed by its constitution, but something like this would need to be done at a competitive price.  There were no other questions and Committee agreed that they were happy with the report and for the Regulator to receive a copy.  In response to a Committee Member’s question, Paul said that the Regulator could come back with queries, but this was not usual.  It would be a different situation though if WSHA was considered unviable or the Regulator had already engaged with WSHA on issues.  The CE said that it was perhaps more likely that the Regulator would be in contact if, say, he announced his retirement without the organisation having carried out this exercise.  Paul said that there was no guidance from the Regulator on doing an Options Appraisal, but his advice would be five yearly to demonstrate that WSHA is delivering the correct level of service to tenants.  The CE would have to guide the process going forward.  The Chairperson thanked Paul and the WSHA staff for their help.  Paul said that he would be available should any questions come from the Regulator and left the meeting.
8.
PROPOSED RENT REVIEW 2022/23 FOR TENANT CONSULTATION
The CE produced a report to indicate how the proposals were arrived at, showing income needed to provide services.  There have been no increases for the last two years but this year, inflation has risen dramatically.  Taking into account the rent restructure and works deferred due to Covid it would be appropriate to keep the increase down if possible.  However, to maintain current level of services, a 2.5% increase is recommended, which is notably below the current rate of inflation (CPI) of 4.2% and the 6% RPI figure.  Of 21 other HA’s known about, proposed increases are between 2% and 4.5%, averaging at 3.2%.  We are fortunate to be able to offer 2.5%.  There were no questions and Committee were satisfied and happy to proceed to consultation via TIS.  A Committee Member said that 2.5% sounded safe and guaranteed the ability to deliver the services over the coming year. The CE said that this would be the first year of the rent restructure, which will mean different outcomes for different tenancies. It was proposed that the Christmas Newsletter would confirm the rent restructure and the rent increase consultation will go out to tenants early in the New Year.  Committee agreed to this.

9.
NORTHINCH STREET POTENTIAL DEVELOPMENT SITE, ETC
The CE stated a declaration of interest (with a personal friend acting as agent for the site owner) and left the meeting for this item.  The Property Services Manager (PSM) said that WSHA had had some interest previously in the Northinch Street development and had engaged in conversations with the owner in the past.  The owner recently took it off the market to develop himself, and work has started recently on the existing structure, adjacent to the main site.  The agent approached WSHA with a proposal to acquire the 33 flats making up this part of the site.  This has been assessed by Link and the overall cost per unit is considered to be overstated for the site location; £189k per unit, very high for the area and type of property.  It is not, therefore, considered a viable option for us even if marketed as a mid-market rental scheme.  Based on the advice received from Link it is considered unviable. The Financial Services Manager (FSM) said that it does not meet Glasgow Sure in terms of cost or needs and the layouts do not work for WSHA, nor do we cater for mid-market rental.  Link have different criteria and based on their own feasibility indicators, if they were offered it, it would not work for them either.  Link advised that the start-up costs (before getting a return on investment) demonstrated why it would not be viable for them.  The PSM said that the internal layouts could be altered (the architects are aware of Social Housing Standards) but that would be an additional cost and his recommendation was to go back and tell them it was not a financially viable project for the Association.  Committee agreed that the FSM should go back to the owner and refuse the offer based on the package being inappropriate for us.  A Committee Member commented that the owner appeared to be trying to get what he wanted at an over-inflated cost, and it just was not viable.  Committee agreed to reject offer.
The CE re-joined the meeting at this point.

10.
WCL AND WCA LETTERS OF SUPPORT
The FSM said that last year Committee approved letters of support to WCL and WCA; because of a change in the rules on going concern status being stricter, the auditors required this to be in place.  Based on the reserve position, both WCL and WCA owe money to WSHA.  There would be a great impact on both organisations if WSHA insisted on that money being paid before other creditors.  WCL have an outstanding £12k agency fee and WCA have an outstanding £2k fee.  A Committee Member asked if WCL and WCA were struggling due to Covid.  The FSM said that WCA does not generate any income, they rely on donations from WCL.  WCL on the other hand have struggled significantly since the start of the Covid Pandemic with income generation from room rental being 90% down and grant funding in general being down.  They are solvent in the 2021/22 forecast but RSM have asked for another forecast for 2022/23, as they will not sign off the accounts without a cashflow for a further twelve months.  Rental income pre Covid generated £70k-£90k.  This year this figure may be around £10k and next year should rise to £30k.  All Community Centres are the same.  Some groups do not want to come back and this has been a real struggle for WCL.  The letter is not about giving them money, it is reassurance that WSHA can wait for it.  Committee approved the letters of support to WCL and WCA with L Mimnagh proposing and C Ennemoser seconding.

11.
HR & RECRUITMENT REPORT
The Director of Corporate Services (DCS) referred to the Senior Repairs Officer vacant post.  Kevin McGhee’s final day would have been 24/12/21, but he will now be planning to leave on 7/1/22.  Committee approved recruiting for the Senior Repairs Officer on a like-for-like basis.  J Carmichael and L Stevenson offered their assistance on the interview panel.  The PSM wished Kevin McGhee well in the next chapter of his career with Alzheimer’s Scotland.  
12.
EQUALITIES INFORMATION TRAINING
The DCS reminded Committee that a report had been highlighted to Committee in September regarding Equalities Information.  This would be part of the HA’s review of all policies and that Staff and Committee training would follow early next year.  Committee agreed to this.

13. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Committee approved that P Latham (DCS) be added to the Directorships of WSES and WSPM.  The CE said that a Christmas social occasion had been considered for WSHA staff but it had been agreed that it was still not appropriate for a physical social event, so a Zoom event would take place similar to last year’s on 17/12/21.  Committee agreed to the staff finishing work early that day to attend and for staff to be given a £20 payment towards refreshments for the afternoon.  The CE thanked Committee on behalf of staff.

14. 
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting was scheduled for 6.30pm on Wednesday 2nd February 2022.
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